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Council President Baker called the regular meeting to order.  
 
Newton Brenneman of New Hope Church offered the prayer. The Pledge was recited by all. 
  
Roll call:  Shupp, Miller, Vance, Hamsher, Aspiras, Corfman and Leathers were present. 
 
Corfman moved that the minutes of the April 1, 2013, regular meeting be approved as posted. Hamsher 
seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried.  
 
Public Comment:  None.  
 
Standing Committee Reports:  
 
A.   Finance – Mr. Miller: Mr. President, Finance has o report this evening. Thank you. 
  
B.   Utilities – Mr. Vance:  Thank you, Mr. President. I have no report. 
 
C.  Health & Safety – Mr. Corfman:  Thank you, Mr. President. I have no report.  
 
D.  Parks and Recreation – Mr. Aspiras:  Thank you, Mr. President.  I have no report.    
   
E.  Transportation – Mr. Shupp: Thank you, Mr. President. I also have no report. 
  
F.  Planning – Mr. Hamsher:  Thank you, Mr. President. Neither I. 
 
G.  Ordinance & Personnel – Ms. Leathers:  Thank you, Mr. President. I have no report this evening. 
Baker:  Did you guys all have no report this evening because you saw what’s coming up on the rest of 
the agenda this evening? 
 
Special Committee Reports:  None. 
 
Administrative Reports:  
 
A. Mayor Handwerk: Yes, thank you, Mr. President.   I’d like to just remind everybody that Thursday, 
May 2 is our National Day of Prayer breakfast. And we haven’t gotten any real confirmation on that yet. I 
believe there’s some things going out in the mail this week. But as far as I know it will be at 7 a.m. and I 
believe it’s going to be at the YMCA this year. And also our Clean Up Orrville Week usually is the same 
week as Earth Day and that would be April 22. Suzie Auble just reminded us again this week of that and I 
also have something pertaining to this in the OrrViews article coming up. Just to remind people that 
they can certainly wait until that week or if they’ve got a group together and want to start anytime soon, 
there’s plenty of stuff to pick up. This seems to have been an unusually harsh winter for trash at least in 
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some areas I’ve seen. We’ve got some real areas that need picked up. So whether it’s a group from work 
or a Boy Scout group or church group or just an individual, if you want you can still pick up trash bags 
through the Chamber office or take your own and help clean up the areas in Orrville that need it. We 
certainly appreciate that. Thank you and that’s all I have. 
  
B. Safety Service Director Wheeler:  Thank you, Mr. President. The tear drop or what I always thought 
was an umbrella in the baby pool will be painted this upcoming week. The manufacturer is coming to do 
that free of charge for us so that should look nice for the summer season. Orr Pool will have a pool pass 
pre-sale on Thursday, May 30, from 4 PM- 7PM at Orr Pool.  Orr Pool will open on Friday, May 31st for 
the season and the last day Orr Pool will be open is Friday, August 16th. Trees are being planted this 
week by the Service Department. We have 42 to plant this week throughout the City, including the 
cemetery and the park. And finally, the dura patcher continues to remain active. If anyone would like to 
report any potholes please call the Service Department or the City at 684-5000 to report any as well. 
And that is my report for this evening.   
 
C.  Utilities Director Brediger:  Thank you, Mr. President. I’ll reserve my comments for the Annual Report 
later on this evening. Thank you. 
  
D.  Finance Director Strimlan:  Thank you, Mr. President.  On April 11 the Water Utility closed on the 
refunding bond issue with First National Bank and Orrville Utilities. I’d like to thank Council and the 
Utility Board for their help in facilitating the transaction. The issue is certainly going to provide 
significant savings for the Water Utility in the coming years. So we appreciate your help in moving 
forward with that. The City and the Utilities have entered into an agreement with BPI Information 
Systems to assist us in evaluating software options to replace our existing system. We estimate the 
process will take 4-6 months. We have our first kickoff meeting on Friday. Our current software is over 
10 years old. It is becoming obsolete and probably past its useful life. I mention this to you simply so 
that you’re aware we are in the process of doing the evaluations and will be coming to you sometime in 
the future with some recommendations for our future Capital expenditure in that area. And that’s all I 
have this evening.  
 
E.  Law Director Kirkbride: Thank you, Mr. President. I have no report this evening.  
   
F.  Council President Baker: For my report this evening, the weather is getting warmer. Spring has 
arrived. I hope it’s not going to turn back around again. But with that warmer weather there are more 
people out walking, running, and I encourage all of those people to use the sidewalks where they’re 
available. I still drive down the street and there are sidewalks on both sides and people running in the 
street. Hopefully you will use those sidewalks. There’s a reason we put all of those sidewalks in. Or 
actually, we didn’t do it; the residents paid for all of those sidewalks so please use those.  We will move 
to Old Business.   
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Old Business:    
Leathers moved that Resolution 13-13 be place on second reading. Vance seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION 13-13, A RESOLUTION FIXING THE SALARIES AND WAGES OF FULL-
TIME EMPLOYEES OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE ELIGIBLE FOR MEMBERSHIP IN THE OHIO PATROLMEN’S 
BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION (OPBA), REPEALING ALL LEGISLATION INCONSISTENT HEREWITH, AND 
DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker: Any discussion on this? Mr. McFarren is here if we do have questions. I see no questions. Go with 
that this evening? 
Leathers:  I don’t know. What’s Council’s pleasure in regards to the readings. Do you want it to go three 
readings? 
Vance:  I don’t see reason to do that. 
Shupp:  Did she ask for 3 readings?  I would prefer it goes 3.  
Leathers:  That will go for a third reading at Council’s next meeting then. 
 
Leathers moved that Resolution 14-13 be place on second reading. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION 14-13, A RESOLUTION FIXING THE SALARIES AND WAGES OF FULL-
TIME EMPLOYEES OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE ELIGIBLE FOR MEMBERSHIP IN THE UNITED CITY WORKERS 
UNION (UCW) FOR THE GRADES HERETOFORE ESTABLISHED, REPEALING ALL LEGISLATION 
INCONSISTENT HEREWITH, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker:  Any discussion on this item? I see none.  
 
Leathers moved that Ordinance G-13 be place on second reading. Aspiras seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried.  ORDINANCE G-13, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 151.02 OF THE CODIFIED 
ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE, OHIO, REGARDING OVERTIME PAY, REPEALING ALL 
LEGISLATION INCONSISTENT HEREWITH, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker:  Any discussion on this one?  I see none. Move to the next one.  
 
Leathers moved that Ordinance H-13 be place on second reading. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried.  ORDINANCE H-13, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 151.03 OF THE CODIFIED 
ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE, OHIO, RELATING EMPLOYEE LEAVE, AND DECLARING AN 
EMERGENCY. 
Baker: Any discussion here? Nope. Move on.  
 
 
 
Leathers moved that Ordinance I-13 be place on second reading. Miller seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried.  ORDINANCE I-13, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 151.06 OF THE CODIFIED 
ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE, OHIO, REGARDING UNIFORM ALLOWANCES, REPEALING ALL 
LEGISLATION INCONSISTENT HEREWITH, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker: Any discussion on this one? Let’s move on. 
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Leathers moved that Ordinance J-13 be place on second reading. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried.  ORDINANCE J-13, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 151.16 OF THE CODIFIED 
ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE, OHIO, REGARDING LEAVE DONATION, REPEALING ALL 
LEGISLATION INCONSISTENT HEREWITH, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker:  Any discussion here? Let’s move on. 
 
Leathers moved that Ordinance K-13 be place on second reading. Aspiras seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried.  ORDINANCE K-13, AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE EXPENDITURES OF CERTAIN 
FUNDS TO IMPLEMENT THE CONTRACT BETWEEN THE CITY OF ORRVILLE AND THE OHIO PATROLMEN’S 
BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker: I see no discussion. 
 
Leathers moved that Ordinance L-13 be place on second reading. Vance seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried.  ORDINANCE L-13, AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE EXPENDITURES OF CERTAIN 
FUNDS TO IMPLEMENT THE CONTRACT BETWEEN THE CITY OF ORRVILLE AND THE UNITED CITY 
WORKERS, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Baker:  Any discussion here?  I see none.  
Leathers:  That concludes tonight’s old business, sir. 
 
New Business:    
       
Leathers moved that Resolution 15-13 be place on first reading. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION 15-13, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO 
ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT AND/OR AGREEMENTS WITH THE STATE OF OHIO PURCHASING 
COOPERATIVE, DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES, TO PURCHASE ONE (1) 2013 FORD 
INTERCEPTOR  SEDAN V6 AWD POLICE CRUISER; OR ALTERNATIVELY TO PURCHASE SAID VEHICLE FROM 
ANOTHER DEALER UPON EQUIVALENT TERMS, CONDITIONS, AND SPECIFICATIONS, BUT AT A LOWER 
PRICE THAN IT CAN BE PURCHASED THROUGH THE STATE CONTRACT AS ALLOWED BY OHIO REVISED 
CODE SECTION 125.04; OR ALTERNATIVELY TO ADVERTISE FOR BIDS AND ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT 
AND/OR AGREEMENTS FOR SAID PURCHASE TO INCLUDE AN OFFSET TO THE COST OF SAID VEHICLE VIA 
THE TRADE-IN OF A 2006 FORD CROWN VICTORIA CRUISER, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. 
Corfman:  Thank you, Mr. President. This is an annual ordinance that just keeps us from getting behind 
the ball. Keeps our fleet current so that we’re not suddenly caught up with having a number of obsolete 
or out of date cruisers. So we’re not trying to buy 2, 3, 4 at one time to catch up. We do this once a year. 
This isn’t a surprise. The only thing different, I believe, is this one is all wheel drive. 
Wheeler: And that is now the standard Ford Interceptor is now an all wheel drive which is now standard. 
We do expect we’ll reach out to local car dealers to see if anyone can beat the State bid but I do not 
expect that anyone will. 
Miller:  Mr. Wheeler, just remind me, what have we budgeted for this?  
Wheeler:  $34,000. That’s to not only purchase the vehicle but to fully equip it as well within that 
budgeted amount. We expect to be able to do that within budget.  
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Miller: I understand. 
Shupp:  Mr. Wheeler, this is a new model from Ford correct? 
Wheeler:  That’s the Ford Taurus which is the new Interceptor, correct. 
Shupp:  Anybody else in the area got one of these yet? 
Wheeler:  Chief Carozza, if you don’t mind, I’ll ask him to come up and address that. They’ve been 
researching that vehicle as well as the other models to see which one, to make sure that they meet the 
needs. If you don’t mind, I’ll ask Chief Carozza to step to the podium. 
Shupp:  That’s fine. 
Carozza:  The Smithville Police Department has this particular make and model. They are very pleased 
with it. I spoke with Chief Ellis. He is really pleased, in fact, they are ordering a second one this year.  
Shupp:  Okay. I know we always had rear wheel drive patrol cars before but I didn’t know how your 
feelings were with the all wheel drive. They haven’t had and issues with mechanics and stuff like that 
with the vehicle so far right? 
Carozza:  So far to the best of my knowledge, right.  
Shupp: Okay. 
Carozza: So we’re really looking forward to it, if Council approves it. 
Shupp:  Good. That’s fine. Thank you. 
Baker: Any other questions? 
Leathers moved that the rules, regulations, and statutes requiring the reading of a resolution on three 
separate days be suspended. Shupp seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried. 
Leathers moved that Resolution 15-13 be adopted as read. Hamsher seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. 
 
Leathers moved that Resolution 16-13 be place on first reading. Aspiras seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION 16-13, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SAFETY-SERVICE DIRECTOR 
TO SIGN AN AGREEMENT AND/OR AGREEMENTS ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE FOR THE 
PURCHASE OF SALT FROM THE OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR THE 2013-2014 SEASON, 
AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.  
Wheeler: This is an annual resolution we’ve been doing for the last couple of years. This does allow us to 
participate in the Ohio Department of Transportation road salt purchase program. The program has 
proved to be very effective for us. It’s been just over $50 per ton over the last couple of years. The 
winner of the bid last year was Cargill, prior years had been Morton. We had worked with both and both 
had been very good about responding to the City’s needs in a timely manner. And I would ask that, if 
possible, we approve this tonight. That is has to be back to the State by May 1 and we just got it in the 
mail.  
Shupp: Kind of unrelated, how many tons did we use this past winter?   
Wheeler:  Actually I mentioned that last meeting, I believe it was just over 900 but that was with 400 
already there so I expect it was right around 1300 tons.  
Shupp:  What do we have left? 
Wheeler:  200 tons.  
Miller:  This year’s price per ton is about $50, $50.25? 
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Wheeler:  That’s what the price was last year. And actually what this does is, what we’re doing is saying 
yes, we want to participate, so when they go out to bids they go out with our quantity in the bid. So that 
will be the next step, they will actually go out for bids for 2013-14. 
Miller:  But last year was $50.25. 
Wheeler:  Correct. They year before that was $51.64. 
Aspiras:  I remember back in 2008 when we were paying over $100 per ton. 
Wheeler:  There were some truck loads that were over $100 when there was that salt shortage. I think 
actually the bid price that particular year was $75. So when we ran out of quantity on the bid, I think we 
then went out and purchased through the coop and it was over $100 per ton.  
Aspiras:  We appreciate your work and the administration for keeping these prices down. I know it was 
crazy, they had supposedly a blockage on the Mississippi four years ago and that turned out to be half 
true but appreciate your work. 
Wheeler:  The DOT program has been great honestly and very effective. 
Baker:  Any other comments? 
Leathers moved that the rules, regulations, and statutes requiring the reading of a resolution on three 
separate days be suspended. Aspiras seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried. 
Leathers moved that Resolution 16-13 be adopted as read. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. 
 
Leathers moved that Resolution 17-13 be place on first reading. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION NO. 17-13, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL 
TO ADVERTISE FOR BIDS AND ENTER INTO A CONTRACT AND/OR CONTRACTS FOR THE CONSTRUCTION 
OF RASPBERRY ROAD, PHASE 1, IN THE CITY OF ORRVILLE, OHIO AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.  
Wheeler:  I know we never thought this day would come, but we are ready to go out for bids. We have 
worked with Norfolk Southern to address their concerns. This is the final step in the process. We will 
advertise, if Council approves, we will go out for bids and open in May in hope of beginning construction 
in June. They do expect it to be a 4-6 month construction period. 
Hamsher:  Will the beginning construction on Raspberry Road and the closing of the Schrock Road 
crossing happen concurrently? 
Wheeler: Somewhat concurrently, not necessarily. The commitment to close Schrock Road was 
absolutely part of that process. The timing of it will be fairly close but the railroad actually is going to 
come in and do some of the removal of the signage and stuff so it will be back on them to address that. 
In the meantime too we will want to address the radius on Crown Hill as well. That will be our first step 
in that process will be the radius on Crown Hill being adjusted. 
Baker: Any other comments? 
Leathers moved that the rules, regulations, and statutes requiring the reading of a resolution on three 
separate days be suspended. Shupp seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried. 
Leathers moved that Resolution 17-13 be adopted as read. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. 
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Leathers moved that Resolution 18-13 be place on first reading. Miller seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. RESOLUTION NO. 18-13, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SAFETY-SERVICE DIRECTOR 
TO ENTER INTO A CONTRACT AND/OR CONTRACTS FOR ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR LAKEVIEW DRIVE 
IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.  
Wheeler:  The Lakeview Drive according to our PCR is the worst condition street in the city that’s 
remaining. It is obviously a concrete street. We do plan to resurface that this fall similar to what we did 
last year with Viking, Cloveridge, and Brookwood Court repairing the base and then asphalt overlay. It 
has been budgeted. We do have an engineers estimate $400,000 including engineering in that price and 
it has been budgeted within our Capital Improvement Plan for this year. 
Aspiras: Mr. Wheeler, do we plan on bidding this? 
Wheeler:  Absolutely. They will go out for bids on that. The engineering is the first step. I will come back 
to you for approval to go out for bids but that will be in the next couple meetings.  
Aspiras: Okay, because section two of the legislation says that bidding is not required. 
Wheeler: Oh, I’m sorry. The bidding of the engineering I did not plan to bid. We had actually worked 
with Engineering Associates, I am sorry I thought you meant the actual construction of the project. The 
preliminary engineering was done by Engineering Associates when we asked them to put an estimate 
together for us when we were looking at this last year. My preference would be to go to Engineering 
Associates to go ahead and complete the design work since they tackled the initial work. 
Aspiras:  Okay. 
Baker: Any other questions? 
Leathers moved that the rules, regulations, and statutes requiring the reading of a resolution on three 
separate days be suspended. Shupp seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried. 
Leathers moved that Resolution 18-13 be adopted as read. Miller seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. 
 
Leathers moved that Resolution 19-13 be place on first reading. Corfman seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION NO. 19-13, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL 
TO ENTER INTO A REIMBURSEMENT AGREEMENT WITH AT&T CORP., FOR THE RELOCATION OF CABLE 
ON THE NORFOLK SOUTHERN/CONRAIL RIGHT-OF-WAY FOR THE RASPBERRY ROAD CONSTRUCTION 
PROJECT.  
Wheeler:  AT&T currently has some cable in the Norfolk Southern right of way in the location where 
Raspberry Road will go. They are requiring us to enter into a reimbursement agreement so they can 
protect and or remove a portion of that cable out of the right of way or out of our Raspberry Road right 
of way. This reimbursement agreement simply states that we will reimburse them for those costs up to 
$15,000 which is why I come before you with the resolution. It is subject to the reimbursement 
agreement as well that we have in place with the J.M. Smucker Company which is the 60/40 ratio and 
we do plan on using the ODOD funds as part of the Raspberry Road construction as well, as you are 
aware. So I don’t expect any cost to the City as part of this project. 
Baker:  Any questions? 
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Wheeler:  And it is a reimbursement so it’ll simply be whatever it costs them, we will reimburse them up 
to $15,000, which if it’s less, which they do expect it to be less, then that of course will be what they’ll 
be paid.  
Leathers moved that the rules, regulations, and statutes requiring the reading of a resolution on three 
separate days be suspended. Hamsher seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried. 
Leathers moved that Resolution 19-13 be adopted as read. Aspiras seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. 
 
Leathers moved that Resolution 20-13 be place on first reading. Hamsher seconded. Roll call vote. All 
yeas. Motion carried. RESOLUTION NO. 20-13, A RESOLUTION TO ESTABLISH THE CLASSIFICATIONS OF 
WATER/WASTEWATER MAINTENANCE WORKER 1, 2 & 3, IN THE CLASSIFIED SERVICE OF THE CITY OF 
ORRVILLE AND TO ESTABLISH THE CLASSIFICATION OF WATER/WASTEWATER MAINTENANCE 
SUPERVISOR IN THE UNCLASSIFIED SERVICE OF THE CITY OF ORRVILLE, OHIO, AND REPEALING ALL 
LEGISLATION INCONSISTENT HEREWITH.  
Brediger:  I will yield the floor to Mr. McFarren. He’s going to talk a little bit about the rationale behind 
this but basically if you recall, we’ve reported through some cost saving measures we are combining our 
Water and our Waste Water Maintenance Departments. This will help those two departments work 
more in harmony. We will be saving on some capital purchases and possibly on some outside contract 
labor in this effort. When we combine these forces, we will be creating a supervisor position that will 
spawn out one of the, some of the existing workforce. So we will not be adding any new personnel. This 
classification change will be able to allow these employees to work basically in both locations under a 
common heading. If I botched that up too much, Phil can walk me through that. But I kind of categorize 
this as kind of like a housekeeping item. Right now we have in our Water and our Waste Water Utility, 
we have maintenance people and operators. And then our Waste Water utility we have water 
maintenance personnel and Waste Water operators. We’re basically combining those maintenance 
activities and putting them under one umbrella. The jobs themselves will be virtually the same; it’s just 
that at the end of the day they will be able to work for both departments under one common supervisor 
at the end of the day. Again this will save us some efficiencies and manpower where one department is 
short and there will be some coordination that will be worked out between those two department 
superintendents and probably one of the bigger savings will be on the capital equipment we need.  It 
will make it a lot easier for those sources to be shared. We won’t have to worry about each department 
having backup equipment if we need to have, for example, an extra backhoe on the end of the water 
and the waste water department there will not be a need for both of those utilities under this new 
organization to each have another piece of equipment there. So we’ll be saving on some future 
purchases and that will go down the line as far as some of the utility trucks, dump trucks, and things 
along that line. So at the end of the day these two departments will be operating a little bit more 
efficient with the same amount of people. 
Hamsher:  You elude this particular position will report to superintendents plural. Sometimes reporting 
to two different people, at least from what I’ve seen, you have protocols in place where there’s a 
problem you…. 
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Brediger: The two department superintendents  who actually came up with this idea have worked out a 
lot of these details ahead of time. This is actually an idea that they came up with between themselves, 
kind of thinking a little bit outside the box. One department was struggling a little bit with manpower in 
order to keep the costs down overall in the department and might have been a little bit short changed. 
In the Water department we’ve been in the process over the past two or three years on downsizing that 
department and this will help us also in that effort. So some of that payroll will be removed out of our 
Water Utility and shifted a little bit in our Waste Water Utility and that work balance will be worked out 
between those two superintendents.  They get along just fine at the end of the day. Like I said this was 
an idea that they actually came and approached us about and we commend them for their efforts on 
that.  
Hamsher:  Mr. McFarren, how did he do? 
McFarren:  What’s that? 
Hamsher:  How did he do? 
McFarren:  I couldn’t add anything. 
Vance:  This resolution is an example of a number of cost saving measures the administration has 
undertaken over the past few years and a lot of those don’t require Council approval but this one does. 
So it just gives us a moment to say that we think the residents of Orrville should be very proud of how 
this administration is handling its costs, controlling costs, getting creative with finding ways to maximize 
the use of our personnel and of our resources. And in this case allowing personnel to step out of their 
silos and now into other departments and I think it’s a great idea. I really commend those who’ve been 
working on this particular aspect but a number of other ones too that we’ve been briefed on but 
unfortunately don’t get brought to light in the course of a general Council meeting. But I just wanted to 
say that I think residents can be very proud of the job that the administration is doing in controlling 
costs. And this is an example of that. You’re seeing a totally new type of job title water/waste water 
maintenance worker. That’s new. It hasn’t been done before. So I just want to commend the 
administration for taking on these kinds of ventures and appreciate it. Thank you. 
Baker:  Any further discussion? 
Shupp:  These guys that are working on the sewers aren’t going to get them mixed up with the water 
lines are they?  
(laughter) 
Vance:  There’s a training component involved I hope. 
Leathers moved that the rules, regulations, and statutes requiring the reading of a resolution on three 
separate days be suspended. Shupp seconded.  Roll call vote. All yeas. Motion carried. 
Leathers moved that Resolution 20-13 be adopted as read. Hamsher seconded. Roll call vote. All yeas. 
Motion carried. 
 
Leathers:  And that concludes tonight’s very lengthy old and new business report. 
 
Baker: Next on our agenda is the Public Utilities Annual Report. Mr. Brediger, it is up to you. 
 
Public Utilities Annual Report presented by Jeff Brediger. 
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Shupp: That slide that you showed the Hydro project did you say that was in 2001? 
Brediger: 2011.  
Shupp:  I thought you said 2001. 
Brediger:  I may have there but 2011. 
Shupp: I thought how long is this project going to take? 
Brediger:  They’re about four year projects. About a year, year and a half, two years to get the hole dug 
and another year and a half to get them built. So 2014-2015 we will be commissioning all four plants. 
Shupp:  That’s better than 13 years. 
Brediger:  Yes. And we occasionally are out visiting these sites so I’ll let you know when we’re making 
some road trips if you want to ever go around to seeing these sites. The hydro sites are out in the middle 
of no man’s land, you’ve got to invest some time to get out to them, their down in the Kentucky area. 
The closest one at Willow Island is down in Marietta, outside of Marietta that’s the closest one. The next 
one is outside of Cincinnati and the other ones are on the Kentucky side and they are in northwestern 
Kentucky. So they’re almost a full day’s trip way from us. Appreciate your time. 
 
Baker:  Thank you Mr. Brediger. That takes us to the end of our scheduled part of the meeting. Does 
anyone have anything for the good of the order tonight? 
Hamsher:  At the risk of making our meeting 20 seconds longer, great job Julie fighting through your 
cold. 
Leathers:  Thank you.  
 
Leathers moved to adjourn the council meeting and Hamsher seconded. Roll call vote. Yeas all. Motion 
carried. Council was adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 
 
 
  
__________________________________________ __________________ 
Jeanne Gault, Clerk of Council    Date 
 
 
__________________________________________ 
Lyle Baker, President of Council  


